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SECRET
29 DEC 1938

Dear Foster,
We iave been tainking over the suggestion
| made at the meeting of the Iversea Jefence Cosmittee on
| ., ‘tae 1Zth Docesber taat the United iiagdom represeatatives
W at the proposed co:ference with New Zealand and the
Commonweal th of Australia on Pacific Islands guestions
might include the Commodore in command of the New
ftealand station and the Group Captein, Hoyal Alr Force,
attacned to the New lealand Alr Force.
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\ ihile there might not in this case be

\l constituticnal objections to this coursee, wve are

| inclined to taink that there might well be practical
difficulties, and we understand that the Colonial Office

; share our views. As you know, the New Zealand Chiefs

, of Staff have Just put to the ligh Commissioner for the

a vestern Pacific certain suggestions as to the deflence
of tae racific Ilslands. Detalls have not yet been

received but, when they are obtained, 1t is quite

poseible
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possible that it might be thought desirable to put
forward at the conference comments on the suggestions
from the United Kingdom point of view and conceivably
also to suggest that New lealand might assist financielly
in the measures propogsed. It would be very awkward

if officers who, although they belong to our JServices,
vere at thie time in the gervice of tae New Zealand
Government, uad to take part in discussions of this
nature as representatives of the United ingdom
Governmente.

It occurs to us that a possible alternative
waich would avoid these difficulties might be to
suggest to the lNew Zealand Government that tuese
officers shonld attend the conference as expert
advisers, whose technical advice would be avalilable to
the United Xingdeom Government or to the New Zealand
Oovernment (or to the Commonwealth Government also if
they desired to have the benefit of it). If this
could be arranged, it snould be possible for the chiefl
inited Eingdom representative at the conference to

gonvey to the two officers any views which Service

pepartments nere might wish nim to communicate to theme
I




I have mentioned this idea to Grover who
thought that there would be no objection to sueh a

procedure from the Admireliy point of views Could
you let me know how the Air “inistry regard the idea?
I an sending copies of this letter to

Jacob, Grover and Achesoli.

Yours sincerely,

aigned) G, W. DIXEE




